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From: Commander, Western Division, Naval Facilities Engineering Command
To:  Distribution

Subj: REMEDIAL INVESTIGATION/FEASIBILITY STUDY FOR
NAVAL STATION TREASURE ISLAND, SAN FRANCISCO

Encl: (1) Monthly Status Report - June 1994
1. Enclosure (1) is provided for your use and information.

2. Thank you for your guidance and involvement in this project. For further information, please
call me at (415) 244-2560.

Oviginal sigoek byj

ERNESTO M. GALANG
By direction

Distribution:

California Department of Toxic Substances Control (Attn: Mr. Tom Lanphar)
California Regional Water Quality Control Board (Attn: Ms. Gina Kathuria)

California Department of Fish and Game (Attn: Dr. Michael Martin)

US Environmental Protection Agency, Region IX (Attn: Ms. Rachel Simons)

US Fish & Wildlife Services (Attn: Ms. Steve Schwarzbach)

Bay Area Air Quality Management District (Attn: Mr. Julian Elliot)

Bay Conservation and Development Commission (Attn: Mr. Steve McAdam)

National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration (Attn: Ms. Denise Klimas)

Copy to:

NS Treasure Island (Attn: Mr. Jim Sullivan)

NS Treasure Island (Attn: Mr. Eddie Sarmiento)

COMNAVBASE San Francisco (Attn: CDR Al Elkins)

San Francisco Department Of Public Health ( Attn: Mr. Scott Nakamura)

PRC Environmental Management, Inc. (Attn: Ms. Anne Ording)

Community RAB Members (see attached list)

Blind copy to:

09ER2, 09ER2EG,

Admin Records (3 copies)
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Writer: E. Galang, 09ER2EG, X-2560 _ ). 0
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- NAVAL STATION TREASURE ISLAND
. RESTORATION ADVISORY BOARD (RAB)
' COMMUNITY MEMBERS

Mr. Joseph Alcedo
Mr. James Aldrich
Mr. Don Angus

Mr. Saul Bloom

Mr. Charles Boatman
Mr. Nathan Brennan
Mr. Richard Coxall
Mr. Paul Hehn

Ms. Michelle Dunne-Iverson
Ms. Martha Kohler
Mr. Denny Larson
Ms. Audy Lee

Mr. Clinton Loftman

Ms. Carolyn Lown
Mr. Daniel McDonald
Mr. David Moser-
Mr. Rick Nedell

M:s. Patricia Nelson
Mr. Henry Ongerth
Ms. Margaret Race
Ms. Patsy Reese

Ms. Barbara Rodriguez
Mr. Earl Rynerson
Mr. Dale Smith

Mr. Brad wong
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INSTALLATION RESTORATION PROGRAM
MONTHLY STATUS REPORT
NAVAL STATION TREASURE ISLAND
. ... . JUNE 19%4

‘1. PROGRESS DURING THIS PERIOD
Continued the preparatioﬁ of Phase IIB RI Work Plan Addendum.

Completed incorporating the agency comments and submitted the Draft Final Phase
ITA RI Work Plan Addendum.

Continued the preparation of responses to the regulatory agencies' comments on the
draft Phase I Remedial Investigation (RI) Report, Baseline Human Health Risk
Assessment (BHHRA), and Ecological Risk Assessment (EA).

Continued the design of removal action for Sites 06, 14, and 22.

Completed and submitted the Draft Field Work Plan Addendum for non-time critical
removal action at Site 01.

Continued the development of alternatives for the detailed analysis of alternatives for
the Feasibility Study (FS).

EPA, DTSC, RWQCB, Navy, and PRC representatives conducted an ecological risk
assessment site walk at NAVSTA TI.

2. MEETINGS AND REPORTS DURING THIS PERIOD

Meetings:

June 3, 1994 - Ecological Risk Assessment (EA) Site Walk

June 9, 1994 - Pre-Restoration Advisory Board (Pre-RAB) Meeting
June 14, 1994 - Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) Meeting

June 24, 1994 - RPM/BCT Meeting

Reports:
Monthly Progress Report/Meeting Minutes

Draft Final Phase IIA RI Work Plan Addendum dtd June 13, 1994
Draft Field Work Plan Addendum for Site 01 - Medical Clinic dtd June 27, 1994
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3..PROBLEMS ENCOUNTERED AND RESOLUTIONS

~ The Navy and its contractor suggested to the Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC)

. .....Cleanup-Team (BCT) that the Draft Phase I RI Report remain in its-current form (as -~~~

. draft) until the Phase II RI field investigations are completed. In lieu of revising the
- Draft Phase I RI report, a Draft RI report would incorporate the results of the Phase II
- investigations and address the regulatory agency concerns with some of the
. information as presented in the Draft Phase I RI Report. At the June 24, 1994
- RPM/BCT meeting, this recommendation was accepted with the caveat that the
agencies must agree with the Navy's responses to comments on the Draft Phase I RI
.Report and that a consensus agreement must be developed and signed stating that the -
- Draft Phase I RI Report will remain draft. Both the responses to comments and the
consensus agreement will become part of the Draft Phase I RI Report.

The Navy is currently preparing a no action record of decision (ROD) for IR Sites 03
and 05. Further investigation is planned for Site 05 during the Phase IIB RI. In
addition, during the discussions with the Navy and regulatory agency representatives,
preparation of "plug-in " ROD for no action sites has been recommended. Both of
these issues are still under discussion.

4. MEETINGS AND REPORTS SCHEDULED FOR THE NEXT TWO MONTHS

Meetings:

RPM/BCT Meeting - July 22, 1994

Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) Meeting - July 26, 1994
RPM/BCT Meeting - August 11, 1994

Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) Site Tour - August 20, 1994
RPM/BCT Meeting - August 22, 1994

Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) Meeting - August 23, 1994

Reports:
Project Monthly Status Report/Meeting Minutes

Draft Phase IIB RI Field Work Plan Addendum
Draft Navy Responses To Agency Comment s On The Draft Phase I RI Report
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5. ACTIVITIES PLANNED FOR THE NEXT TWO-MONTH PERIOD

... . Continue.the preparation of responses to regulatory agencies' comments on the Draft
- Phase I Remedial Investigation (RI) Report, Baseline Human Health Risk Assessment

(BHHRA), Ecological Risk Assessment (EA), and Initial Screening of Technology

(IST).

Initiate the recommended treatability studies for petroleum constituents contaminated
soils and ground water treatment technologies.

Continue the preparation of Phase II RI Work Plans Addendum (Phase ITA & IIB).
Continue the design of non-time-critical removal action for Sites 06, 14 and 22.
Continue the design of non-time-critical removal action for Sites 01.

Continue the development of alternatives for the detailed analysis of alternatives for
the Feasibility Study (FS).

Continue the discussion on the proposed "plug-in" ROD for no action sites and
prepare ROD for Sites 03 and 05.

Continue the development of a revised environmental restoration schedule for
NAVSTATI.
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